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The Honorable Tom Cole The Honorable Rosa DeLauro

Chairman Ranking Member

House Committee on Appropriations House Committee on Appropriations

U.S. House of Representatives House of Representatives

Washington, DC 20515 Washington, DC 20515

Dear Chair Cole and Ranking Member DeLauro:

I am requesting funding for the Walton Court Booster Station. The entity to receive funding for this project
is the Gwinnett County Board of Commissioners. The address is 75 Langley Drive, Lawrenceville, GA
30046.The funding would be used for construction of needed repairs to the existing booster station, which
is over 40 years old. The area served by the Walton Court booster station is at a higher elevation than
the surrounding area which reduces the water pressure to the service area. To ensure enough water
pressure is available for this area, pumps boost the pressure to meet the required Level of Service for
customer usage. This project is an appropriate use of taxpayer funds because the proposed project will
address reliability, resilience and security at the existing site through building improvements,
replacement of pumps, upgrades to the electrical system, installation of a standby power source, and
security enhancements.

The project has a Federal nexus because the funding provided is for purposes authorized by Section 1452

of the Safe Drinking Water Act, 42 U.S.C. 300j-12
I certify that neither I nor my immediate family has any financial interest in this project.

Sincerely,

%«Kd/»f Mepith

Lucy McBath
Member of Congress
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